
																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																			

	
The	Rotary	Club	of	Glen	Ellen-Kenwood	

P.O.	Box	1412	Glen	Ellen,	California	95442	
Web	Site:	

http://www.glenellenkenwoodrotary.org	

	John	Lem	Mon	President		
June	29,	2016	

	
The	Four-Way	Test	of	things	we	
	Think,	say,	or	do:	
	
Is	it	the	truth?	
Is	it	fair	to	all	concerned?	
Will	it	build	Goodwill	and	
Friendship?	
Will	it	be	Beneficial	to	all	
concerned?	
	

OUR	NEW	PRESIDENT	
John	Lemmon	rang	the	opening	bell	at	

6:00PM	

.		 	
	
President	-John	LemMon	
Past	President-	Dave	Chappell	
Secretary-	Ann	Peters		
Treasurer-	Tim	Holmes		
Sergeant-at-Arms-	Nicki	Artieres	
	
	

	
CASHIER	
Kathleen	Bunte	
	
ROOM	SET	UP	
Alec	Peters	
	
Visiting	Rotarians	and	Guests			
	
Jimmy	Galvin	

	
THOUGHT	OF	THE	DAY	

By	Don	Jayne	
	
“You	can’t	start	the	next	chapter	of	your	
life	if	you	keep	re-reading	the	last	one.”	

	
SONG	OF	THE	DAY	

By	Denise	Paup	
	

“Star	Spangled	Banner”	
	
PRESIDENT	ANNOUNCEMENTS	
	
Please	help	on	the	4th	Shindig	
	

FOURTH	OF	JULY	KENWOOD	
SHINDIG	

	
Past	President	Tim	asked	that	we	solicit	
donations	 of	 wine	 and	 beer	 as	 well	 as	
signing	 up	 for	 set	 up,	 closing,	 and	
“personing”	 the	 booths	 from	 11:00	 to	
3:30.	We	will	need	help	all	day	in	setting	
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up	and	tearing	down	as	well	as	running	
the	booths	and	games.	

	
Signs	 and	 posters	 have	 been	 prepared	
and	are	available	from	Barney	to	put	 in	
store	windows	or	other	heavy	trafficked	
areas.	 	Weill	be	marching	 in	the	parade	
and	handing	out	candy	to	the	kids.	Mary	
and	Lulu	will	 again	be	Statue	of	 Liberty	
and	 Amelia	 Earhart	 in	 Gordon’s	 Lexus	
convertible.	
Please	 wear	 your	 Rotary	 	 pin,																															
polo	shirt	or	your	Rotary	Apron.	
	
	
JULY	CLUB	ASSIGNMENTS		
July	6-July	13-July	20,	July	27		
Greeter	and	Raffle-Catherine	Jefferson	
Set	up-Inspiration-Dr.	John	Shigo	
Take	down-Song	Sue	Campbell	
Cashier-Nicky	Artieres	
Bulletin-Nancy	Mavis	
	

ROTARY	INTERNATIONAL	
NEW	2016-2017	MOTTO	

	

	

OUR	ROTARY	INTERNATIONAL	
2016-2017	PRESIDENT		

	
John F. Germ, a member of the Rotary 
Club of Chattanooga, Tennessee, USA, 
and chair of the International Polio plus 
Committee, is the selection of the 
Nominating Committee for President of 
RI in 2016-17. He will become the 
president-nominee on 1 October if there 
are no challenging candidates. 

For Rotary to thrive, Germ says, 
members must face current and future 
challenges and opportunities with 
"passion, enthusiasm, perseverance, and 
above all, integrity." 

"I envision Rotary boldly and creatively 
engaging the success of polio 
eradication, membership and identity 
issues, strengthening clubs, work with 
youth – our future lifeblood, and the 
creation of critical, strategic 
partnerships," says Germ. "The 2016-17 
Rotary years offers a tremendous 
opportunity for Rotary International and 
the Foundation partnership unified and 
thriving, on all levels, via the six areas of 
focus." 
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Germ says no one should ever have to 
ask, "What is Rotary?" 

"We will enhance Rotary's public image 
by successfully and enthusiastically 
marketing who we are, what amazing 
things we are doing, and incredibly, have 
done locally and globally," says Germ. 

With the global economy still 
unpredictable, Germ says Rotary must 
make participation affordable and "also 
be unfailingly diligent in efforts to 
ensure we spend every dollar effectively 
and efficiently," he says. 

In 1965, after four years in the U.S. Air 
Force, Germ, an engineer, joined 
Campbell and Associates Inc., an 
engineering consulting firm. He now 
serves as the company's board chair and 
chief executive officer. 

He also serves on the boards of several 
organizations including the Public 
Education Foundation, Orange Grove 
Center Inc., and the Blood Assurance 
Inc. He is the founder and treasurer of 
the Chattanooga State Technical 
Community College Foundation and is 
president of the Tennessee Jaycee 
Foundation. 

In 1970 he was recognized as Tennessee 
Young Man of the Year, Engineer of the 
Year, and Volunteer Fundraiser of the 
Year in 1992. 

A Rotary member since 1976, Germ has 
served Rotary as vice president, director, 
Foundation trustee and vice chair, chair 
of Rotary's US$200 Million Challenge, 
and RI president's aide. He is a recipient 
of Rotary's Service Above Self Award 
and The Rotary Foundation's Citation for 
Meritorious Service and Distinguished 

Service Award. He and his wife, Judy, 
are members of the Arch Klumph 
Society. 

"Rotary will adapt to a rapidly changing 
world by embracing innovation within 
the guidelines of our tradition and 
values," says Germ. "By aggressively 
embracing new technologies, social 
media, and new opportunities, 
individuals and businesses will see that 
Rotary helps promote a good civic and 
public image while adding credibility to 
their people." 

	
John F. Germ, a member of the Rotary 
Club of Chattanooga, Tennessee, USA, 
and chair of the International Polio plus 
Committee, is the selection of the 
Nominating Committee for President of 
RI in 2016-17. He will become the 
president-nominee on 1 October if there 
are no challenging candidates. 

For Rotary to thrive, Germ says, 
members must face current and future 
challenges and opportunities with 
"passion, enthusiasm, perseverance, and 
above all, integrity." 

"I envision Rotary boldly and creatively 
engaging the success of polio 
eradication, membership and identity 
issues, strengthening clubs, work with 
youth – our future lifeblood, and the 
creation of critical, strategic 
partnerships," says Germ. "The 2016-17 
Rotary year offers a tremendous 
opportunity for Rotary International and 
the Foundation partnership unified and 
thriving, on all levels, via the six areas of 
focus." 

Germ says no one should ever have to 
ask, "What is Rotary?" 
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"We will enhance Rotary's public image 
by successfully and enthusiastically 
marketing who we are, what amazing 
things we are doing, and incredibly, have 
done locally and globally," says Germ. 

With the global economy still 
unpredictable, Germ says Rotary must 
make participation affordable and "also 
be unfailingly diligent in efforts to 
ensure we spend every dollar effectively 
and efficiently," he says. 

In 1965, after four years in the U.S. Air 
Force, Germ, an engineer, joined 
Campbell and Associates Inc., an 
engineering consulting firm. He now 
serves as the company's board chair and 
chief executive officer. 

He also serves on the boards of several 
organizations including the Public 
Education Foundation, Orange Grove 
Center Inc., and the Blood Assurance 
Inc. He is the founder and treasurer of 
the Chattanooga State Technical 
Community College Foundation and is 
president of the Tennessee Jaycee 
Foundation. 

In 1970 he was recognized as Tennessee 
Young Man of the Year, Engineer of the 
Year, and Volunteer Fundraiser of the 
Year in 1992. 

A Rotary member since 1976, Germ has 
served Rotary as vice president, director, 
Foundation trustee and vice chair, chair 
of Rotary's US$200 Million Challenge, 
and RI president's aide. He is a recipient 
of Rotary's Service Above Self Award 
and The Rotary Foundation's Citation for 
Meritorious Service and Distinguished 
Service Award. He and his wife, Judy, 
are members of the Arch Klumph 
Society. 

"Rotary will adapt to a rapidly changing 
world by embracing innovation within 
the guidelines of our tradition and 
values," says Germ. "By aggressively 
embracing new technologies, social 
media, and new opportunities, 
individuals and businesses will see that 
Rotary helps promote a good civic and 
public image while adding credibility to 
their people." 

	
John F. Germ, a member of the Rotary 
Club of Chattanooga, Tennessee, USA, 
and chair of the International PolioPlus 
Committee, is the selection of the 
Nominating Committee for President of 
RI in 2016-17. He will become the 
president-nominee on 1 October if there 
are no challenging candidates. 

For Rotary to thrive, Germ says, 
members must face current and future 
challenges and opportunities with 
"passion, enthusiasm, perseverance, and 
above all, integrity." 

"I envision Rotary boldly and creatively 
engaging the success of polio 
eradication, membership and identity 
issues, strengthening clubs, work with 
youth – our future lifeblood, and the 
creation of critical, strategic 
partnerships," says Germ. "The 2016-17 
Rotary year offers a tremendous 
opportunity for Rotary International and 
the Foundation partnership unified and 
thriving, on all levels, via the six areas of 
focus." 

Germ says no one should ever have to 
ask, "What is Rotary?" 

"We will enhance Rotary's public image 
by successfully and enthusiastically 
marketing who we are, what amazing 
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things we are doing, and incredibly, have 
done locally and globally," says Germ. 

With the global economy still 
unpredictable, Germ says Rotary must 
make participation affordable and "also 
be unfailingly diligent in efforts to 
ensure we spend every dollar effectively 
and efficiently," he says. 

In 1965, after four years in the U.S. Air 
Force, Germ, an engineer, joined 
Campbell and Associates Inc., an 
engineering consulting firm. He now 
serves as the company's board chair and 
chief executive officer. 

He also serves on the boards of several 
organizations including the Public 
Education Foundation, Orange Grove 
Center Inc., and the Blood Assurance 
Inc. He is the founder and treasurer of 
the Chattanooga State Technical 
Community College Foundation and is 
president of the Tennessee Jaycee 
Foundation. 

In 1970 he was recognized as Tennessee 
Young Man of the Year, Engineer of the 
Year, and Volunteer Fundraiser of the 
Year in 1992. 

A Rotary member since 1976, Germ has 
served Rotary as vice president, director, 
Foundation trustee and vice chair, chair 
of Rotary's US$200 Million Challenge, 
and RI president's aide. He is a recipient 
of Rotary's Service Above Self Award 
and The Rotary Foundation's Citation for 
Meritorious Service and Distinguished 
Service Award. He and his wife, Judy, 
are members of the Arch Klumph 
Society. 

"Rotary will adapt to a rapidly changing 
world by embracing innovation within 

the guidelines of our tradition and 
values," says Germ. "By aggressively 
embracing new technologies, social 
media, and new opportunities, 
individuals and businesses will see that 
Rotary helps promote a good civic and 
public image while adding credibility to 
their people." 

OUR NEW DISTRICT  5130 
GOVERNOR 

2016-2017 
 

	
	

Wulff	Reinhold	
Wulff	 has	 been	 a	 member	 of	 The	
Rohnert	Park	Cotati	since	2005.	He	is	on	
the	 faculty	 of	 the	 Institute	 for	
Leadership	since	2009.	He	has	had	over	
30	 years	 of	 public	 safety	 including	 fire,	
police,	 and	 EMS.	 He	 has	 a	 BA	 degree	
from	Sonoma	State	and	a	Masters	from	
The	University	of	San	Francisco.	
	
OUR	NEW	ASSISTANT	DISTRICT	

GOVERNOR	
2016-2017	
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Paula	and	Wulff	are	a	Rotary	Family.	She	
has	 been	 a	 	 member	 of	 Rohnert	 Park-
Cotati	since	2005	and	President	in	2008-
2009.	 She	 was	 an	 Assistant	 Governor	
from	 2013-2015	 and	 serves	 as	 Wulff’s	
Lieutenant	 Governor.	 Paula	 is	 a	 Senior	
Loan	 Officer	 for	 Stearns	 Lending	 in	
Santa	Rosa.	

FUNKY	FRIDAYS	
	

	
Funky	 Friday	 concerts	 will	 be	 moving	
across	 from	Oakmont	 on	 Pythian	 Drive	
in	 the	Pythian	meadows.	We	are	asked	
to	 staff	 4	 people	 every	 shift	 on	 Friday	
evenings	 to	 serve	 wine	 and	 beer.	 No	
alcohol	 can	 be	 brought	 into	 the	 park.	
We	 have	 folks	 signed	 up	 for	 the	 first	
three	Fridays.	Parking	and	admission	are	
free	for	volunteers.		
Please	sign	up	with	your	spouse/partner	
for	a	fun	evening.	Our	club	will	get	25%	
of	donations.	
	
We	 need	 donations	 of	 wine	 to	 sell	 at	
funky	 Friday.	 If	 you	 belong	 to	 a	 wine	
club	or	have	connections	with	a	winery,	
please	 let	 Barney	 or	 David	 know	 the	
details.	 Thanks,	 to	 those	 of	 you	 who	
volunteered	to	sell	drink	tickets	or	pour	
wine	and	beer.	

	
GOOD	TIMES	

	
None	this	week	

	
	
	

RAFFLE	
By	John	Meserve	

Susan	had	the	winning	ticket	but	did	not	
pick	the	Joker.	Pot	grows	again	for	next	

week.	

	
	

THIS	WEEK’S	SPEAKER	
	

	
	

Angie	Escudero.	Development	Associate	
and	instructor	for	Canine	Companions	in	
Santa	 Rosa	 since	 1975.	 They	 enhance	
the	 quality	 of	 life	 of	 people	 with	
disabilities	 by	 providing	 highly	 trained	
assistance	dogs	and	ongoing	support	to	
ensure	quality	partnerships.	

	
Angie	 has	 completed	 the	 three	 year	
apprenticeship	 program	 in	 2007	 and	
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became	a	full	instructor.	For	the	next	six	
years	she	has	trained	and	matched	dogs	
and	 people	with	 disabilities	 and	 taught	
the	 people	 how	 to	 use	 these	 highly	
skilled	 assistance	 dogs.	 She	 is	 the	
development	 associate	 for	 the	
Northwest	 Region	 of	 Canine	
Companions.	
	
They	 have	 over	 3,000	 volunteers	 in	 six	
training	 centers.	 They	 provide	 dog	
assistants	 for	 hearing	 impaired,	 MS,	
MDS,	 vets	 with	 PTS.	 There	 are	 14	
puppies	 being	 trained	 in	 a	 prison	
setting.	 They	 mostly	 use	 labs,	 golden	
retrievers,	 and	 shepherds.	 The	 dogs	
learn	 over	 40	 commands	 to	 help	 the	
disabled	with	their	daily	lives.	

	
	

FUTURE	SPEAKER	
July	 6-	 Lorraine	 Aho	 is	 a	 financial	
investigator	 who	 will	 be	 talking	 about	
bank	 business	 fraud,	 embezzlement,	
divorce	proceeding,	and	elder	abuse.	

	
Club	Calendar	and	Events	

	
July	1-John	LemMon	becomes	president	
of	the	club	
	July	 4-Kenwood	 Shindig:	 Committees	
being	 formed	 with	 assignments	 for	
food,	 games,	 parade,	 wine,	
membership,	set	up,	and	take	down.		All	
members	 need	 to	 participate	 that	 day.	
Ask	your	 spouse/partner	 to	help.	 It	will	
be	a	fun	day.	
	
July	 6-	 Lorraine	 Aho	 is	 a	 financial	
investigator	 who	 will	 be	 talking	 about	
bank	 business	 fraud,	 embezzlement,	
divorce	proceeding,	and	elder	abuse.	
	

July	 13-Kathy	 King	 is	 the	 executive	
Director	 of	 Sonoma	Overnight	 Support,	
a	 non-profit	 that	 provides	 safe	 and	
temporary	 housing	 and	 food,	 for	
homeless	in	Sonoma	Valley.	
	
September	 8-6th	 Street	 Playhouse	
fun/fund	 raiser	 with	 a	 play	 about	 Jack	
London.	Adam	Reyes	to	chair	the	event.	
	

CLOSING	BELL	
John	rang	the	closing	bell	and	ended	the	
meeting	at	7:00.	
		

	
	

Avenues	of	Service	
Vocational	 Service	 -	 John	 LemMon-	
Chair	
International	 Service	 -	 John	 Meserve-	
Chair,	 Barney	 Watkins,	 Carol	 Vernal,	
Deborah	Holmes,	Nicki	Artieres	
Community	 Service	 -	 Barney	 Watkins-
Chair,	 Nicki	 Artieres,	 Dave	 Chappell,	
John	Meserve,	 Ann	Peters,	 Alec	 Peters,	
Don	Jayne,		
Club	Service	–	Kathleen	Bunte	-	Chair	
Youth	 Service-	 Don	 Jayne	 -	 Chair		
	
	
	

Committees	
Foundation	–	Karen	Sinell-Chair	
Fundraising	-	John	Meserve,	Ann	Peters,	
Nicki	Artieres,	Barney	Watkins,	
Catherine	Moylan	
Public	Relations	-	Alec	Peters	-	Chair	
Membership	–	Nicki	Artieres,	Gordon	
Freedman,	Beth	Brannock,	Karen	Sinell	
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Our	Mission	Statement	
	

“To	work	together	in	service	to	our	local	
and	 global	 communities	 while	
promoting	 fun	 and	 fellowship,	 social	
responsibility,	 and	 ethical	 behavior,	 in	
an	 environmentally	 sustainable	
manner.”	

	
ROTARY	WEB	SITES:	

Please	 look	 at	 these	web	 sites	 to	 learn	
more	 about	 Rotary	 locally	 and	
internationally.	 You	 can	 learn	 club	
locations	 and	meeting	 times	when	 you	
travel	 as	 well	 as	 more	 about	 Rotary	
works	to	create	a	better	world.	
	
Rotary	International	
	www.rotary.org	
	
Rotary	District	
www.rotary5130.org	
		
www.glenellenkenwoodrotary.org	
	
Rotary	Means	Business	
www.RotaryMeansBusiness.org	
	

WHERE	ROTARY	MEETS	
Santa	Rosa-	Wednesday	at	noon	
Flamingo	Hotel	
Santa	Rosa	East-	Tuesday	at	12:15	
Flamingo	Hotel	
Santa	Rosa	West-	Monday	at	noon	at	
St.	Rose	Business	Center	
Valley	of	the	Moon-	Friday	at	7:15AM	
at	the	Quail	Inn	in	Oakmont	
Sonoma-	Wednesday	at	12:00	at	
Ramekins	450	W.	Spain	St.	
Healdsburg	-Monday	at	noon	at	
Healdsburg	Golf	Club	at	Tayman	Park	
	

FINDING	A	ROTARY	CLUB	
MEETING	

Download	 Rotary	 Club	 Locator	 on	 your	
Apple	or	Android	or	home	computer	to	
find	 a	 Rotary	 Club	meeting	where	 ever	
you	travel.	
	

SHARE	ROTARY	WITH	A	FRIEND	
We	 meet	 weekly	 Wednesday	 evening	
5:30-7:00	at	The	Kenwood	Restaurant	in	
Kenwood.	 	 Please	 invite	 your	 friends	
and	 business	 associates,	 women	 and	
men	 who	 live	 or	 work	 in	 the	 Valley	 of	
the	 Moon,	 This	 is	 their	 opportunity	 to	
make	 new	 friends,	 join	 a	 great	
worldwide	 association,	 and	 make	
business	 contacts	 at	 our	 new	 early	
evening	meeting.		
	
MANY	PEOPLE	SAID	THEY	WOULD	
HAVE	JOINED	ROTARY	HAD	
SOMEONE	ASKED	THEM	
	
Cut	and	put	in	your	wallet	
You	 are	 invited	 as	 a	 guest	
of________________________to	
attend	 a	 twilight	meeting	 of	 The	
Glen	 Ellen-Kenwood	 Rotary.	 The	
Club	meets	Wednesday	 evenings	
at	 7:30pm	 in	 the	 Kenwood	
Restaurant	in	Kenwood.	
	
Glen	Ellen-Kenwood	Directors	
Club	Service-	Kathleen	Bunte	
Community	Service-Barney	Watkins	
Fellowship-Deborah	Holmes	
Foundation-Karen	Sinell	
Fundraising-	Nicki	Artieres		
International	Service-	John	Meserve	
Membership-	Nicki	Artieres	
Youth	Service-Don	Jayne	
Publicity-	Alec	Peters	
Vocational	Service-John	LemMon	
Bulletin-	
PHOTOGRAPHER-John	Shigo	


